

KIBABII UNIVERSITY

(Knowledge for Development)

Tel: 020 – 2028660 / 0708 – 085934 / 0734 - 831729 P.O. Box 1699 – 50200 Bungoma E-mail: enquiries@kibu.ac.ke ve@kibu.ac.ke Website: http://www.kibu.ac.ke

OFFICE OF THE VICE-CHANCELLOR

Internal memo

FROM: Vice Chancellor **DATE:** 16th March, 2020

TO: Members of Staff and Students REF: KIBU/VC/CORR.06/VOL.3/206

SUBJECT: CONTAINMENT OF CORONA VIRUS AT KIBABII UNIVERSITY

In compliance with the Presidential Directive on Sunday, 15th March, 2020 in response to the COVID 19 pandemic, the University Management and Senate on 16th March, 2020 resolved as follows:

- 1. That all programmes including teaching, learning and examinations be suspended with immediate effect from today, 16th March, 2020.
- 2. Students are advised to stay away from the University until further notice.
- 3. Students have up to 5.00pm on Wednesday 18th March, 2020 to vacate the University premises.
- 4. Bachelor of Education Students undertaking CIT Micro Teaching course are advised to complete their projects by Wednesday 18th March, 2020.
- 5. International students are encouraged to remain in the University premises until direction is provided by their respective Embassies.
- 6. The supervision of Postgraduate students and ongoing e-learning shall continue to be managed through the online platform.
- 7. The University will remain open and continue to operate. Staff who are not involved in the provision of essential services such as Estates, Central Mail Registry, Transport, Hostel, Security, Telephone Services, Finance, Medical, ICT and Public Relations will be allowed to take their annual leave.

In the meantime, the University community is advised to stay calm and take necessary precaution as provided in the guidelines given by the Government.

PROF. ISAAC IPARA ODEO

VICE CHANCELLOR

